
  

Michelle’s Law 
Michelle’s Law requires group health plans to provide continued coverage for a dependent child covered 
under the plan if the child loses eligibility under Fitzgerald Public School’s Group Health Plan because of 
the loss of student status resulting from a medically necessary leave of absence from a post-secondary 
educational institution. If your child is covered under Fitzgerald Public School’s Group Health Plan but 
will lose eligibility because of a loss of student status caused by a medically necessary leave of absence, 
your child may be able to continue coverage under our plan for up to one year during the medically 
necessary leave of absence. This coverage continuation may be available if on the day before the 
medically necessary leave of absence begins your child is covered under Fitzgerald Public School’s Group 
Health Plan and was enrolled as a student at a post-secondary educational institution.  

 
A “medically necessary leave of absence” means a leave of absence from a post-secondary educational 
institute (or change in enrollment status in that institution) that: (1) begins while the child is suffering 
from a serious illness or injury, (2) is medically necessary, and (3) causes the child to lose student status 
as defined under our plan.  

 
The coverage continuation is available for up to one year after the first day of the medically necessary 
leave of absence and is the same coverage your child would have had if your child had continued to be a 
covered student and not needed to take a medical leave of absence. Coverage continuation may end 
before the end of one year if your child would otherwise lose eligibility under the plan – for example, by 
reaching age 26. 

 
If your child is eligible for this coverage continuation and loses coverage under the plan at the end of the 
continuation period, COBRA continuation may be available at the end of the Michelle’s Law coverage 
continuation period.  

 
If you have any questions concerning this notice or your child’s right to continued coverage under 
Michelle’s Law, please contact your HR department at 586-757-1751. 

 


